
Nathan Hale PTSA Meeting – February 17, 2016 
 

Meeting brought to order at 6:40 pm by Diane Schumitsch  
 
Attendance/Introductions:    Mary Schmidt, Diane Schumitsch, Jody Henderson-Sykes, Matt Lesar & Gena 
Kraemer. 
 
Secretary Report:  Gena Kraemer – January minutes approved with the addition of Jody Henderson-Sykes in the 
attendance. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Mary Schmidt - There were no transactions in January. 
 
President Report:  Diane Schumitsch – No report   
 
Vice President Report:  OPEN position 
 
Membership: - Lori Palesse – We sent in the WI PTA dues for the last 12 members.    
 
Scholarship:   Mary Schmidt –  
 
Council Report – Gena Kraemer - Carnival was a huge success, everyone was there except Walker.  Still waiting to 
hear on how much we made.  Hale was in charge of the Cake Auction, Mr. Lesar was there, Mary helped all over 
carnival.  Next meeting is March 2nd and will be followed by training on election process and bylaws/standing 
rules. 
 
Principal Report:    Matt Lesar - .Had the career fair, Hale is showcased at school board for the upcoming meeting 
on Monday, Junior ACT test will be on March 1st and March 2nd.  No school for freshman, sophomore & seniors on 
March 1, shortened schedule for March 2.  Matt would like to ask for testing food again for this, discussion about 
cost.  We have $900 budgeted so we will give the money to school & Matt will subsidize the rest.  A health careers 
awareness clinic today, students went to Aurora for one of 4 clinics on health careers.  Parent-teacher 
conferences March 3rd and will include a presentation on high school stress and the effects on students.  March 12 
is the winter formal. 
 
Hospitality – Diane Schumitsch – Called Filippos, total cost will be about $596 – $630 for an Italian dinner for 120 
teachers.  We are still looking for volunteers for the winter formal on March 12 (A Night in Hawaii).   
 
Craft Fair – on track 65 booths are sold.   
 
Unfinished Business:  
Still need officers for next year.   
 
New Business: 
N/A 
 
Next Meeting:   March 16 at 6:30 pm in the teacher’s lounge. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Gena Kraemer, Secretary Nathan Hale PTSA 


